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Ash Wednesday 
March 2 

Worship Services at  
12:00 noon 
and 6:30 p.m. 

with Distribution of Ashes 
 
 
 
 

 

Wednesday 
Lenten Services 
March 9, 16, 23, 30, 
and April 6 

12:00 noon and 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

The Worship Life Committee is preparing for the Lenten Season. 
They are praying that you will make our worship services a part of 
your Lenten Journey. 
 
Holy Week's schedule will be announced in next month's 
newsletter. 
 
Mark your calendars. See you in the Sanctuary. 
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Dear Good Shepherd family, 
 

Last month I wrote to you about a passage from 1 Corinthians, encouraging us to allow 

all things to be done for the building up of the church. Indeed, that key word ñbuildò is a 

theme that will come up again and again this year. It goes hand in hand with our theme 

of renewal for the retreat coming up later this month. In our recent Council retreat I 

spoke to the council about my hopes and plans to help build the church this coming 

year. I sense that our leaders share my excitement and optimism about our future 

together. They are ready to help us build in new ways, which is a wonderful blessing. 
 

When we hear the term ñbuildò we may think of different, yet related things. Some of you were here when 

this congregation embarked on various building campaigns to expand our facilities. Whether that was the 

education building, the FAB, the new sanctuary, the roof project, or some other building campaign, we know 

what it is like to expand and grow our physical resources in this way. Likewise, some of you were part of a 

building process at Good Shepherd years ago when the emphasis was on building up of the attendance 

numbers. You saw first-hand the joys that can come when God gathers new people into a place for a 

specific time and purpose. I am certain that these times of growthðboth the physical and the numericalð

were also connected with a time of spiritual growth. And that is the type of growth that I believe God is 

primarily calling us to at this time. 
 

It is wonderful to grow outward physicallyðto acquire land, move soil, and add facilities. It is fantastic to 

grow outward sociallyðto invite new people and experience an increase in numbers. But neither of these 

things will be complete without growth both downward and upward. We need to grow downwardðto have a 

healthy root system firmly connected to the Word of God. We must be nourished for this growth by our 

worship, learning, service, and fellowship together. We are strengthened and fertilized by the Sacraments 

and the Word of God. And as below, so aboveðas we grow deeper in our faith together, we grow 

upwardsðcloser to God and one another. A strong root system means good fruit is likely to be brought 

forth. Just as it is for plants that grow, so it is for people of faith.  
 

Yet this process doesnôt just happen. Such growth, such expansion must be encouraged and cultivated. 

That is why the word ñbuildò will be so vital this year. This is an active verb. We work together toward this 

goal of growing downward and upwardðof building a firm foundation and building to new heights together. 

Just as a full crop cannot come forth without tilling and working, so we will not reach our fullness without the 

work of the Holy Spirit and without our own willingness to work together. Throughout the New Testament, 

we hear the twin refrain: ñbuild yourselves upò and ñbe built up.ò We are not passive observers of Godôs 

work, nor are we ñlone rangersò who build by our own strength alone. Rather, we are participants together 

with God in this work and ministry. 
 

Are you ready to grow and build together? Do you want a deeper root system; a firmer foundation? Would 

you like to grow to new heights together? If so, come and worship in person and/or online. Come and learn 

in one of our Bible studies and in Sunday school. Participate in a committee and in our fellowship and social 

events. Serve with your time and money through our Social Ministry opportunities and programs. Give more 

faithfully and more fully to the mission we share. As we do this work together, we send down new and 

deeper roots and we put forth new shoots and leaves, growing toward the fullness God has in store for us. 

So let us build and be built this year together. God will give this growth and to God be the glory. 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Andrew 

A W   O  P 
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M   C  P 
 

Dear Fellow Members, 
 

Your congregation council is off to a great start for 2022.  Most committees have met, and the others have 

meetings scheduled.  And in spite of COVID and weather issues, many activities in the congregation 

already have taken place or are being planned. 
 

At our orientation and getting-to-know you session prior to our January meeting, I was impressed by the 

enthusiasm and optimism of our council members.  And it was most interesting to learn more about the 

backgrounds and interests of our members.  Our varied council membership offers so much to leadership 

roles in our congregation. 
 

But the council members are merely the elected leadership.  Our ability to do things as a congregation 

depends on all our members stepping up to help with our worship services, our learning program, property 

maintenance, and all of our ongoing activities. 
 

The Bible is filled with stories of individuals who thought they didnôt have anything to offer and werenôt 

capable of doing what God asked of them.  But they discovered that our God equips us to be his servants, 

and it is up to us to step up and use the time, talents and abilities heôs given to us. 
 

So Iôm urging you to look at all the ways you can serve and contribute your time and talent wherever it can 

be used.  Some of our committees can use more members to help with planning our activities.  Talk to 

chairs of committees (names are listed in this newsletter) and see if you might like to be a part of that kind 

of service. 
 

We need ushers, acolytes, crucifers, lectors, communion assistants, and choir members.  No experience 

necessary!  Help is always needed for learning programs, youth and children activities, the food pantry, 

ramp ministry, meals on wheels, assisting in the office, visitors group, et al.  You can get involved in 

WELCA, LMM and youth groups.  Perhaps working outdoors appeals to you.  Our sexton would be glad to 

have your help with yard maintenance. 
 

If you are willing to share a bit of time and interest, there is a place for you. Please talk with committee 

chairs, group leaders, and staff members about how you might help.  I would be glad to talk with you at any 

time.  See me at church or call me at 803-318-0236.  Iôm looking forward to a great 2022 at Good 

Shepherd. 
 

Yours in Christ.  
Don Caughman 
Council President 

Dear Good Shepherd Members, 
 

We, the Staff of Good Shepherd, are especially thankful for the generous Christmas 

bonus you all presented to us. Please know how appreciative we are of your continued 

support, prayers, encouragement, and blessings. We thank God for each of you and 

the ministry we share. 
 

Godôs blessings be upon you all in this new year, 
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A C  C  M 
 

There will be a called congregational meeting held on Sunday, February 27, 

2022, at the 9:30 a.m. Worship Service for the purpose of voting on a 2022 

budget recommendation from our Congregational Council.  Plan to attend this 

important event in the life of our congregation.  If you did not receive the 

recent mailing providing budget information, please contact the Church Office 

at 803-787-4413. 

L  S  G 
 
Plans are being made for a small group Bible Study during Lent. 

 
The meetings will be at 5:30 p.m. each Wednesday during Lent, beginning with Ash Wednesday, March 2, 

and continuing through April 13.  Each session will conclude in time for participants to attend worship 

services. 

 
The study will look at the weeks leading up to the crucifixion and resurrection of Christ through the eyes of 

various Biblical characters, some well-known (i.e. Peter, John, Mary Magdalene, et al) and some not so 

well known (i.e. Barabbas, Simon of Cyrene, Joseph of Arimathea, et al). 

Facilitator for the study will be Don Caughman. 

 
For planning purposes, weôd like to have an idea of how many persons will attend.  If youôd like to be a part 

of the group, please let the office or Don know.  You also may contact Don (803-318-0236 or 

dodgerfan@sc.rr.com) if you have questions or suggestions. 

M  1, 2022 
6:00 . . 

 
Please save the date and plan to join us at a Shrove Tuesday Event 

sponsored by YOGS 
before the beginning of Lent. 

More details will be coming out in February. 

mailto:dodgerfan@sc.rr.com
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F  P  U 
 

In December, Good Shepherd's Food Pantry packed and 
distributed 27 bags of food serving 86 people. 

F  F  
 

Please make sure you contact Susan Sturkie at sloopystur@aol.com if you would like to help with Fun 

Fridays on the second Friday of every other month, even if you cannot help every month. 

 

We especially need a helper who will coordinate or lead in the 

preparation of the simple meals we serve to our participants. 

 

Due to a continuing high number of COVID cases, we will NOT 

begin Fun Fridays in February. Hopefully, we can begin again in 

April. 

 

For more information about Fun Fridays, contact Susan at 

sloopystur@aol.com. 

mailto:sloopystur@aol.com
mailto:sloopystur@aol.com
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Y  H   SC S 
 
Youth of Good Shepherd please consider joining other SC Synod youth at one of these events. 

Details can be found at the Synod page. If you need financial help please contact the Youth & Children 

committee Chair, Amy Kemp 803-727-5899 or aekautz@gmail.com. 

 
11th & 12th GRADE WINTER RETREAT @ COASTAL RETREAT CENTER 

February 18-20, 2022 
Registration Link:  https://sclcy.link/11th12thwr 

 
MIDDLE SCHOOL EVENT @ CAMP KINARD 

March 18-20, 2022 
Registration Link:  https://sclcy.link/mswr 

 
Attention parents of youth and children of grades 3 and up. Please look for an email from Amy Kemp 

(aekautz@gmail.com) with a short survey about activities and times for your child. If you do not receive an 

email by February 1, please reach out to Amy as she may not have the correct contact information for you. 

A response is requested by February 6 so that the committee can use this information to thoughtfully plan 

activities for our youth and children. 

 
 

V  N 
 

Do you have two hours on a Sunday to help with Youth & Children?  We are looking for helpers for our 

Godôs Young Followers (GYF) which are Grades 3-5 and Youth of Good Shepherd (YOGS) which are 

Middle and High School Youth.  We havenôt met in person in over a year and are looking forward to doing 

so in the future with your help. 

 

You can help by: 

¶ Providing meals that can be either homemade or store/restaurant bought. Let us know and 

we can also group you up with others if you want. Group sizes may be 6 or 15-20 people; 

we will work to get you a headcount when possible. 

¶ We are looking for adults to lead programs. Think about an impactful activity you did when 

you were in youth group and letôs see if we can recreate that experience for our Youth at 

Good Shepherd. Do you have a skill or talent that you could make into a fun program for 

our Middle and High School youth? In the past, members have shown the youth how to 

change a tire, made self-care packages for the homeless, crafted items, led them in games, 

and hosted a service event. Have another idea you want to share? Please let us know. We 

are looking for members of Good Shepherd to come in and join the Youth for an activity. 

You tell us what you want to do and we will help you make it happen and be there with you 

to do it too. This does not have to be a lengthy commitment but a one-time hosting of a 

Sunday with the Youth.  

¶ Have space to host a bonfire or cookout?  

¶ Want to help chaperone the youth on a camping trip?  

¶ We need volunteers as well for GYF.  Want to help chaperone them to a local playground, 

make cards for shut-ins, carve pumpkins, visit a corn maze?  

¶ Want to be part of Adopt a Grandparent? 

 

Please contact Youth & Children Committee Chair, Amy Kemp at 803-727-5899 or aekautz@yahoo.com. I 

look forward to hearing from so many of you because I know you have some wonderful talents and love to 

share with this group. 

https://sclcy.link/11th12thwr
https://sclcy.link/mswr
mailto:aekautz@gmail.com
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T  Y 
Dear Church Members, 
 
I just love Good Shepherd!  You all have such a feel for the Columbia community.  I 
appreciate everything you do for us. You really have a special place in my heart. 
 
Wishes for a safe & healthy 2022 for everyone.  
 
Warm regards, 
Kathy Riley 
The Womenôs Shelter 
 
 
 

Dear Friends,  
 
Bless you for your support last year ($3,020).  Your legacy of giving is the restoration of 
families in your community.  We look forward to partnering with you in 2022 as we strive 
together to transform men and honor Christ. 
 
For His glory, 
Rob Settle, Executive Director 
Providence Home 

Y   C  C 
 

No Nursery Sunday, February 13, 2022. 
 

If you would like to be a fill-in Nursery volunteer, please contact  
Amy Kemp. We may need help on Sundays or Wednesdays  

when only one Day School staffer is available. 
 

If the Day School is closed for a Covid exposure,  
then the Nursery will not be open. 

S  B   C  C 
 
Souper Bowl of Caring is Sunday, February 13. Monetary donations will be 

collected prior to the Sanctuary service and the Retreat Sunday Service. 

Monies will go to Columbia area food pantries in need.  



t!D9 у  

F  L  
O  

 

Worship and Sunday School Schedule 
9:30 Worship Service 

10:45-11:15 Children Sunday school class 
11:15-11:45 Childrenôs Music  

10:45-11:45 Confirmation Class in Conference 
Room 

10:45-11:45 Adult Sunday school 
 

Come and See: Classroom 1 
Discussion Leaders: Mark Lovern, Bruce Shealy, 

Ed Woodward 
The Come and See class will continue studying the 

Gospel. 
 

Around The Corner Classroom 2 
Discussion Leader: Stacy Gross 

Topic: Self-care: What Scripture tells us about 
caring for ourselves and others. 

*This class starts at 10:55 to give parents time to 
drop children off at Sunday school. 

 
Fellowship Class: Classroom 5 
Bible Study Leader: Don Caughman 

This study explores how worship in its many forms 
honors God. When we gather for worship or set 
ourselves individually to pray, we enter into a 
relationship with God and with Godôs people. The 
purpose of this study is to help adult learners 
engage biblical passages in order to see how 
worship is shaped by faith, and how worship 

nurtures faith. 
 

Save the Date 
Vacation Bible School 
is scheduled for 
June 20-June 23! 

 
 

A note from Heather Gilbert 
I look forward to serving as the chairperson for the 

learning committee.  Thank you to everyone 

helping guide my journey!  

 

There are learning opportunities available for 

everyone.  We welcome everyone to consider 

volunteering to be a Sunday school teacher, a VBS 

helper, or even serving on the learning committee.  

If you are interested, please contact Deborah 

Mitchell in the Church office 803-787-4413 

S  M  E 
 

The Woodyard Fund will continue to be the Social 

Ministry emphasis during the month of February at 

Good Shepherd. 
 

A joint project of The State newspaper and The 

Salvation Army, the Woodyard Fund helps 

residents in crisis in Richland, Lexington, Newberry 

and Fairfield counties pay utilities bills.  Applicants 

are vetted and must meet certain criteria to receive 

aid. 
 

Eligible households get vouchers redeemable at 

businesses that provide heating services.     The 

Salvation Army reimburses the businesses for the 

voucher amounts. 
 

The fund dates to 1816, when the Ladies 

Benevolent Society provided firewood and coal to 

families in need in Columbia.  In 1930, The State 

newspaper began publicizing the fund each winter. 
 

Good Shepherd has supported the fund for many 

years.   In 2021 we donated $1,785 to the fund. If 

youôd like to support this effort, you may contribute 

any time during January or February by putting 

your donation in the offering plate on Sunday 

mornings, or by sending it to the church office. 
 

Checks should be made to Good Shepherd and 

designated for The Woodyard Fund. 

C  Y 
 

Please join us. All are welcome! 
 

CHAIR YOGA by Nicole 
each Thursday in February 2022 

5:30 p.m.ð6:30 p.m. 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church FAB 

Ten Dollars a session 
(checks, cash, Venmo accepted) 
Chairs provided.  Dress comfortably. 
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